
 

As we complete the last few elements of Stage 1B 
construction we wish to advise that all new Walan 
Street traffic movements will be operational by Friday 
16 April 2021. This includes: 

 four traffic lanes (two directions each way) on 
Walan Street 

 the new signalised intersection at Naroo 
Court  

 new pedestrian crossing points  

 new pedestrian pathways (with the exception 
of a temporary pathway on the corner of 
Naroo Court and Walan Street) 

 reinstatement of Walan Street bus stops at 
the original locations. 

Please see the map on page 2 for details. 

 
What to expect as a result of the new 
conditions 

Some motorists and pedestrians may take time to 
become acquainted with the new traffic conditions.  

Similarly, the timing of the new traffic signals at the 
Naroo Court intersection may need to be ‘tweaked’ 
during the first few weeks of operation. Traffic 
engineers will be monitoring the conditions. 

Remaining Stage 1B works 

Minor landscaping works will continue for the next few 
weeks but are expected to have minimal impact on 
residents and businesses. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to residents and businesses 

The project team would like to thank local residents 
and businesses of Walan Street and nearby streets 
for your patience during Stage 1B construction. 

 

Stages 2 and 3 construction to start soon 

With Stage 1B works complete, Stages 2 and 3 will 
commence construction soon. These stages will be 
built concurrently from May 2021 to late 2022. 

Stages 2 and 3 incorporate the section of Brisbane 
Road from the intersection of Brisbane Road/Walan 
Street/Hancock Street through to Kyamba Court, 
including the new Mayes Canal Bridge.  

A copy of the Stage 2 and 3 design and staging 
boundaries can be found on Council’s website at 
www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au/MTCU 
  
We will be in touch again soon with further Stage 2 
and 3 construction details. 
 

Contact the project team 

For further information about the Mooloolaba 
Transport Corridor Upgrade or to register for 
construction updates please contact the project 
team on 1800 531 597 (during office hours, 
Monday to Friday 8.30am – 5.30pm) or email 
mtcu@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au 
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Mooloolaba Transport Corridor  
Upgrade Project  
Stage 1B – Walan Street, Mooloolaba 

 

 

Project number: H9272 

 
Changes to traffic conditions 
Walan Street – four traffic lanes open. Naroo Court – new intersection open 
From 6am Friday 16 April 2021  
(weather and site conditions permitting) 



 

 
 

 
Figure 1  New Walan Street and Naroo Court Intersection traffic conditions as at 6am Friday 16 April, 2021 


